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The students of Banarasidas Chandiwala Institute of Hotel Management and Catering 
Technology got the opportunity to visit the inspiring “Youth Mela” at Bharat 
Mandapam, Pragati Maidan, New Delhi on 7 February 2024.  
 
The “Government Initiatives Empowering Youth for Quality Development” event held 
at Pragati Maidan was a transformative experience. The gathering aimed at fostering 
the holistic development of the youth through various government initiatives. 
Distinguished speakers highlighted policies promoting education, skill development, 
and entrepreneurship. Talking about the amazing food students tried at the stalls. 
Indulging in various dishes from a variety of national cuisines, but again the highlight 
of it all remained the northeastern cuisine which everybody devoured like Momos, 
Thukpa, and Gundruk. The flavours were mouthwatering! Each bite was a burst of 
taste and left everyone craving for more. It was a true culinary delight! 
 
The next stop of the tour was the stalls, which captivated us with their beautifully 
crafted wooden artefacts, intricate textiles, and vibrant paintings. The stall showcased 
the rich cultural heritage of India and students were in awe of the craftsmanship and 
artistry on display. The attention to detail in each piece was remarkable, and nobody 
could resist admiring and appreciating the talent showcased.  
 
Another highlight of the visit was the opportunity to listen to the life experiences of 
Indian boxing legends like Ms Mary Kom and Mr Vijender Chauhan as they shared 
their inspiring stories of hard work, determination, and perseverance. It was truly 
motivating to hear about the challenges they faced and how they overcame them to 
become champions in their respective fields. Their words resonated with us and left 
us feeling inspired to chase our dreams. And let's not forget about the chief guest, Mr 
Piyush Goyal, his presence added an extra level of excitement to the event. As a 
prominent figure in the world of politics and business, his speech was insightful and 
thought-provoking. We were honoured to have him grace the occasion and share his 
wisdom with us. 
 
Overall, this event catalysed youth engagement, emphasising the collaborative efforts 
needed for quality development. It left attendees motivated and informed, ready to 
leverage the available resources for personal and societal growth. All students in 
attendance look forward to more such informative events. 


